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Republic of the Philippines
Department of Education

NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION

CN-2023-3-13-1560

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

ORD-Z023- 1 { (

TO : SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENTS
SDO Manila
SDO Quezon City

FROM : WILFREDO ;hc?éém, CESO III

Regional Director

SUBJECT : REITERATION OF THE PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT
COURSE FOR SPFL SPANISH TEACHERS

DATE : March 15, 2023

1. This has reference to the attached Memorandum BCD-SCPD-0-2023-0089 dated
February 16, 2023 from Jocelyn DR. Andaya, Director IV, Re: above-captioned
activity, contents of which are self-explanatory, for information and appropriate
action.

2. Please see Annex A in the above-mentioned activity.

3. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum to all concerned is desired.

Misamis St. Bago Bantay. Quezon City
Email Address: ncr@deped.gov.ph
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Manila, March 8, 2023
Dear Principal,

As the Spanish Ambassador to the Philippines, | would like to personally thank you
for your collaboration with the Spanish teacher training programme - Europrof -
which is being developed in your school.

With a budget of over 1.5 million pesos and a duration of 3 years, this programme is
an important milestone for the Philippines, as it is the first time that it includes a
country in the Asia-Pacific region.

The programme, now entering its second year, will enable Filipino teachers of
Spanish to improve their level of linguistic competence, which will undoubtedly
benefit the teacher, their students, and their school as a whole.

As you know, the Philippine and Spanish Departments of Education have signed an
agreement in order to bring this programme, which involves a great effort on the
part of the teachers, to a successful conclusion.

That is why | am asking for your cooperation in facilitating the Spanish teacher's
attendance to the classes and exams of the programme, and to reduce as much as
possible their teaching and bureaucratic burden.

I am sure | can count on your understanding, help and cooperation, for which | thank
you sincerely in advance. Please acknowledge receipt of this message.

Yours faithfully,

‘ Miguel Utray Delgado /
Ambassador of Spain to the Philippines




